BOARD OF ASSESSORS
MEETING MINUTES

April 17, 2019

Meeting was called to order at 4:15 p.m. Meeting was moved upstairs to Meeting Room 1 to
accommodate the Solar Array discussion.

Attendance: Thomas Millias, Holly J Merry and John Shiavone. Also, in attendance at 4:30 p.m. were
Robert Grant, Bob Grant, and Donald S. McCauley representing Halifax Solar, LLC.

Motion made by John Shiavone to accept the meeting minutes of April 3, 2019 with signatures.
Seconded by Holly J Merry.

The Board approved the bills submitted to Accountant from Vista Print.

The Board of Assessors discussed the upcoming start of the Department of Revenue required cyclical
inspections. The Assessors plan the inspections to start in May by neighborhoods. Taxpayers will be
notified by newspaper announcements and mailings.

The Board met again with Robert Grant, Bob Grant and Donald McCauley to continue negotiations on
the Solar Array that will be built on River St. The decommissioning bond and building fees were
discussed. More information was requested by the Board. Mr. Grant will provide this information at
the next tentative scheduled meeting on May 8, 2019.

There being no further business, the Board of Assessors adjourned at 5:45 p.m.

Minutes accepted on: _.'))f/’ 95/?0/7
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